
With the growing global population, 
it is difficult to be able to personal-
ly be in all locations of the world. 
By 
such 
motive 
INHiM 
has 
begun 
a pro-
ject in 
Mexico: training via the internet to 
create family altars & small groups 
anywhere.   

In December 2016, Mario Lara had a 
meeting in Mexico to introduce IN-
HiM. They answered positively that 
they would like to start but needed 
laptop computers.  

Because INHiM operates through 
Biblical training online and the 
themes are focused on how to apply 
the Bible in real life, we are looking 
for people willing to donate the 
laptops in order to begin this pilot 
project. We only ask that they be in 
good condition. 

If you or your congregation desire to 
participate in this project please 
call on Fridays at (515) 619-8929. 

InHim... InHim...     
  MexicoMexico  

SPECIAL NEEDS OF INHSPECIAL NEEDS OF INH IM:IM:   

 Laptop computers 

 Volunteers to help with video recording 
and production on Wednesday nights. 

 Volunteer staff/cooks for the Family 
Camp Labor Day weekend at CIBC. 

 Contemplate a trip to Israel with Mario 
in 2019. 

 Monthly support! 

 

Mario Lara, Minister Spring 2018 

Newsletter... 

 On November 4, 2017, the group 
hosted a Spanish service at Calvary 
Christian Church in Bellevue. Mario 
Lara travelled and spoke at the ser-
vice using the same outline as used 
for INHIM videos. 45 people were in 
attendance including 5 new families.  

The response was 
enthusiastic as peo-
ple enjoyed the Bible-
based preaching of 
the Gospel. With this 
momentum and as-
sistance form Calva-
ry, the group began 
monthly Spanish ser-
vices in January. On 
January 20, 2018, 46 
people attended the 
first of these services 
including 3 new fami-
lies and 2 repeat fam-
ilies outside of the 
current INHIM group.  

Our group is excited 
to continue to use INHIM to reach 
the “la proxima vida" (the next life) 
for Jesus.  

InHim…   Omaha, NebraskaInHim…   Omaha, Nebraska  

The Bellevue, Nebraska area Family 
Altar group has been using INHIM 
for their studies going on 3 years.  

The group has grown into a strong 
core of 15-20 members. With the 
support of Calvary Christian Church, 
this group has decided to pursue the 

next step, of intentionally reaching 
out to the Spanish-speaking com-
munity in the Omaha area.  

Marshalltown Family Altar GroupMarshalltown Family Altar Group  



Another InHim ProjectAnother InHim Project  

The last census in the USA re-
vealed that population growth is 
due to the growth of the Latino 
population. For that reason we 
need to develop strategies to 
captivate their attention.  

The plan for INHiM in Iowa is to 
look for a building in a commer-
cial zone where we can make a 
thrift store in one part of the 
building and leadership and dis-
cipleship videos in another.  The 
purpose for the building will be 
to attract the Latino community 
in Des Moines and be able to 
connect them with INHiM and 
Lifebridge.  

Mildred Rivera is a member of 

the Lifebridge Church and on 
one occasion when talking with 
Mario about what she would do 
after retiring, Mario saw the 
opportunity to ask her about the 
thrift store project and whether 
she would like to work there.  
Mildred accepted graciously and 
knew that this was the answer 
to her prayers of what to do for 
Christ after she retires. 

Please continue to pray about 
this as we search for the loca-
tion and price that will give us 
the opportunity.   

 

 

 

The Lifebridge Church of Christ is planning 
to attend the CNC, NATIONAL HISPANIC   
CHRISTIAN CONVENTION, which will be tak-
ing place at the Plainfield Christian Church 
in Plainfield, Indiana JULY 17-19. 

The group will be visiting Niagara Falls in NY 
and Cedar Point 
Amusement Park 
in Ohio.  Be 
ready for a great 
family event, 
both spiritually 
and physically.    

 To fund the 
trip to the con-

vention and beyond, Lifebridge will 
stage a HUGE GARAGE SALE (and Mexi-
can food) hosted by the Rising Sun 
Church of Christ June 21-23.   

 Donate on Thursdays/Fridays before the 
sale. No TV’s or electronics, please.                
Info: Mario Lara, (515) 619-8929.  

 The 2019 conven-
tion will be July 
16-18 and be 
held at Rising Sun 
Church of Christ 
in Pleasant Hill 
Iowa, a suburb of 
Des Moines.  
Watch for further 
details. We need 
your prayer and 
support. We also need volunteers to 
help clean, take pictures and videos, 
in the kitchen, and etc...  

 

 

Family Camp, 2018Family Camp, 2018  

Starts at 6:00pm on August 31st and ends at 
9:00 pm on September 2nd.  Where?  Central 
Iowa Bible Camp near Earlham, Iowa.   

Mario Lara, Minister 
Lifebridge meets at the facilities 
of Ft. Des Moines Church of 
Christ 244 Army Post Rd. Des 
Moines 

Phone:  515-619-8929 
Mailing Address:  6390 Rising Sun Dr. 
Pleasant Hill, Iowa  50327 
Website:  www.InHim.tv 

InHim...A ministry of   
 Lifebridge Church of Christ 

Connecting people to each other and to the Lord! 

National Christian Convention National Christian Convention    Registration forms are 
online at:  www.icpvida.org    
Cost:  $100 per family or $25 
per individual. 

 Camp will include a nursery, 
classes for kids, teenagers, 
and adults. There will also 
be sports and much more.  

 To participate or volunteer, 
contact (515)619-8929 on 
Fridays.  

 

  

CAMP ANITA 2018!CAMP ANITA 2018!  

A new event, to be held near 
Anita, Iowa at LAKE ANITA 
STATE PARK, JUNE 8-10.   

Start 
at 
4:00.   

Closing 
at 7:00   

 

Registration is $60 online to re-
serve campsite.  

Meals provided Friday evening 
and lunch on Saturday/Sunday.  
Other meals on your own. Ac-
commodations will be in your 
own tent.  Bring necessary 
camping gear. 


